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This is a submission on the Proposed Timaru District Plan 

Environment Canterbury thanks the Timaru District Council (the Council) for the opportunity 
to provide a formal submission on the Proposed Timaru District Plan. We wish to acknowledge 
the extensive work that has been undertaken by the Council in preparing the Proposed District 
Plan, including the early engagement with Environment Canterbury at each stage of 
development.  

Environment Canterbury’s primary interest is in ensuring that the District Plan gives effect to 
the Canterbury Regional Policy Statement. Without derogating from this general submission, 
we have attached general points on specific provisions within the District Plan. Environment 
Canterbury is very supportive of the District Plan review process that the Council has 
undertaken, and the proposed provisions are generally consistent with the regional planning 
framework. In acknowledgement of this the Environment Canterbury submission contains 
many submission points in full support of a number of proposed provisions.  

Our submission also contains submission points that seek amendments to the proposed 
provisions. The submission points generally support the intent of the proposed provisions but 
are seeking amendments to better align with the Canterbury Regional Policy Statement and 
Canterbury regional planning framework.  

These submission points have been included as a table in Appendix A to indicate the relevant 
provisions submitted on, the relief sought, and our reasons for seeking amendments. The 
order of the table follows the same structure of the Proposed Plan. Appendix A has also been 
included as an attached excel version (Attachment 1), as requested by your planning officers. 

Where amendments have been sought, we have used underlined text to indicate 
recommended additions to the provisions and strikethrough to indicate recommendations for 
the removal of the proposed text.  

Thank you again for this opportunity to provide a submission. For any clarification on the 
submission points contained within Appendix A, please contact Deidre Francis 
(deidre.francis@ecan.govt.nz) and she will be happy to assist the Hearing Officers.  

027 274 3948



 

 
  
We could not gain an advantage in trade competition through this submission. 
 
We wish to retain the opportunity speak in support of our submission.  
  
If others make a similar submission, we will consider presenting a joint case with them 
at a hearing. 
  

  
 Jeff Smith 
Team Leader 
Strategy and Planning 
(Authorised under delegated authority from the Canterbury Regional Council)  
Date: 15/12/2022 

 






























































